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Pray for: 

� All-Canada brothers’ meeting in Vancouver, Nov. 4-6. 
� Japan: Gospel preaching by Taiwan trainees from Sept. 

24 to Nov. 28; shepherding of new ones in Sendai; 
migration of saints to Sendai; strengthening of meetings 
(especially sisters’ prayer) in Tohoku region; eight-week 
middle-age training on God-ordained way starting Oct. 24 
in Tohoku. 

� Effect of recent ITERO in Europe: Establishing the four 
great pillars of truth, life, the church, and the gospel in all 
the churches; continued blending of the co-workers, 
leading brothers, churches, and saints; continued spread 
of the Lord’s testimony and raising up of golden 
lampstands in more cities across Europe. 

� Chinese-speaking saints in Montreal: Gospel activities 
around the end of the year; opening of homes and 
strengthening of the small group meetings; living a normal 
corporate church life with each other outside of meetings; 
shepherding new ones and bearing remaining fruit in the 
homes; developing a habit of regularly visiting saints to 
shepherd them. 

� Renovation of meeting hall in Montreal, especially the roof, 
including the financial need for the renovation. The target 
is $110,000 for phase 1 including roof and interior repair. 
The offering to date $97,688.90 We are still short of $  
$12,311.10 

� Pray for various local needs, including saints in Montreal, 
contacts, and those in need of care and shepherding. 

Weekly Readings 

� New Testament Recovery Version with footnotes:  
Week 103, Rev 21:1 – 21:27 

� HWMR: The Central Line of the Bible, Week 6 

Announcements 

� There will be a fellowship time for all the saints serving 
children at 12:45 pm during lunch time in the upstairs 
Chinese fellowship room. 

� We need volunteers for identifying and collecting content 
for the English, French and Chinese websites (see 
newsletter update for October 9). Interested saints should 
contact John Y. 

� Winter Training in Anaheim is from Dec. 26-31, 2011. 
Register with Esther. The deadline for the registration is 
Oct. 30th. 

� The International Thanksgiving Weekend Conference will 

be held in San Jose, California from Thursday, November 

24 through Lord's Day, November 27, 2011. 

� There will be a conference in Israel from December 8-10. 

There is also tour of Israel from December 1-8, and 

optional tour to Jordan from December 11-13. Registration 

deadline for housing at the conference and for the tour 

prior to the conference is October 20, 2011. 

Lord’s Day Lunch Serving and Clean-up Schedule 

Oct 
30 

� Serving: East Chinese 

� Cleaning: French, Spanish and College 
� Whole meeting hall cleaning 

Nov 
6 

� Serving: West Chinese 
� Cleaning: Chinese District One 

13 � Serving: North Chinese 

� Cleaning: English  
20 � Serving: South Chinese 

� Cleaning: Chinese District Two 

Upcoming Events 

� Nov. 4-6, Vancouver: All Canada Brothers Conference 

� Nov. 24–27, San Jose, California: International 

Thanksgiving Weekend Conference 

� Dec. 2-3, Ste-Adèle: Montreal serving brothers’ retreat 

� Dec. 26-31, Anaheim, CA: Winter Training 

More events are listed at the church website 

This Week’s Activities 

OCT 
30 
LORD’S DAY 

� 10am – 12:30 pm, Meeting hall: Lord’s 
table and prophesying meetings 

� 12:30pm – 1:30pm, Meeting hall: Love 
feast 

31 
Monday 

� 2:00-4:00pm, Sidney’s home: Campus 
coordination meeting 

NOV 
1 
Tuesday 

� 2:00-4:00pm, Pan’s home: Campus 
coordination meeting  

� 7:30pm: District prayer meetings at 
various homes 

2 
Wednesday 

�  

3 
Thursday 

� 3:00-5:00pm, Meeting hall: Campus 
coordination meeting 

� 7:00pm, Sisters House:  College 
meeting 

4 
Friday 

� 2:00-3:30pm, Dennis’ home: Campus 
coordination meeting 

� Various home meetings (English / 
French / Chinese) 
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5 
Saturday  

� 3pm – 5pm, Meeting Hall: Chinese 
speaking PRSP 

� 3pm – 6pm,: Young People Meeting 

Attendance Statistics 

 

Update on Chinese-speaking saints 

Through much prayer and fellowship, in the middle of 

September 2011, the Chinese-speaking saints increased to 

two districts in the prophesying meeting on Lord’s day. The 

result and impact has been very positive for both districts. The 

total number of attendants is around 65, which is similar to 

before. However, the number of prophesying saints doubled 

after the increase of districts. Every Lord’s day there were 

more than 30 saints prophesying in two districts, the 

participation rate is consistently around 50%. We have seen 

many silent saints starting to prophesy, all the saints prepared 

well for prophesying. The prophesying is increasing both in 

quantity and in quality. In order to create the opportunity for 

more saints to prophesy, we need to limit the time. Bro. Lee 

emphasized three minutes prophesying. We need to train the 

saints to prophesy precisely and concisely but not in a legal 

way. We are so encouraged that the prophesying burden is not 

just on a few saints’ shoulders, but is shared by all the saints. 

We want to focus more on a prophesying life, especially the 

morning revival. The burden of morning revival needs to be 

promoted in the groups. Prophesying is a warfare, and so we 

will have more prayer together, especially for the preparation. 

Special burdens:  

• We are planning small group gospel preaching before the 

end of the year, and we will also have gospel preaching the 

beginning of next year in the two Chinese-speaking districts 

respectively. 

• Open our homes and strengthen the small group meetings, 

which should be less than three to four families for each 

meeting. This is the best way to preach gospel, to shepherd, 

to take care one another in organic way. 

• It is very important to join in one another’s daily living. We 

need more organic connections, such as having dinner on a 

small scale, reading the Bible at home, praying for our 

situations together in a home environment. Related to this, 

the function of sisters in home meetings is so important. 

• We cannot preach gospel every week in the church 

meetings; however, we can do it in the home meetings. We 

need to bear remaining fruit. According to the life way, a 

baby needs to be born in a family, then needs to be 

nourished and taken care of in the family. We need to 

cherish and look after the gospel friends and new born ones. 

A lot of new born saints disappear because we didn’t treat 

them as our family members. It is not God’s ordained way to 

focus on big church gospel meetings; those meetings are for 

strengthening and creating a kind of atmosphere of the 

gospel. We need to strengthen the testimony in the small 

group meeting. If we don’t have gospel friends in the group 

meetings, they will gradually lose their vitality. 

• We also need to go to the saints’ homes to visit and 

shepherd them. If 1/3 of the Chinese-speaking saints can go 

out in groups of two, there will be ten groups visiting saints 

every week. This will make the church life totally different. 

We need more fellowship on this matter. 


